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  BROAD SQUARE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                                     BROAD SQUARE 
LIVERPOOL 

L11 1BS 
          TELEPHONE No. 0151 226 1117 

 Website: www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk 
 Email: office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk 

 
     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 
 

Overall attendance 93.3% 

Early Years winning class RD with 98.3% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 1K & 1H 96.8% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 4O  97.9% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 5R 93.5% 

 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
This week we welcome in October and the beautiful colours that autumn brings.  We continue to have 
a busy, happy and successful term here at Broad Square and I congratulate the children and staff on 
how hard everyone is working.    
 
 
Harvest Festival 
 
The children have enjoyed their Harvest Festival Assemblies this week in school.  We are so grateful 
for the support that people have given with their donations for the St Andrews Community Food Bank.  
These goods will be collected and distributed to families who will benefit.  Well done Broad Square, 
this is showing our values of community and compassion.  
 
 
Parents Evenings 
 
Our first parents’ evenings will be held on Wednesday 25th and Thursday 26th October.  More 
information will be sent out closer to the time about how you can make appointments with class 
teachers.  I just wanted to give you notice. 
 
Choir 
 
The Broad Square Choir has now launched and is adding so much joy to the children and staff 
involved.  Miss Carroll is looking to expand the choir and will be opening this up to different year 
groups.  Further details about this will be sent out to children who are interested.   
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Good News 
 
Another week and another FANTASIC performance from our cross-country team.  On 
Tuesday night Team Broad Square competed in the city-wide cross-country race at 
Newsham Park.  A fantastic effort from all.  Thank you to the families, parents and staff 

who came to support our wonderful children.  Miss McQuillan is already looking forward to the next 
race.  Again, the children represented the school brilliantly, showing our school values of 
Perseverance, Community, and Enjoyment.     
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Nature club is off to a great start.  They are developing some of our planters - ‘their allotment’; this 
week they looked at the size, texture and patterns of leaves to create some wonderful artwork.  Well 
done children and thank you to Mrs Kosek for running this club.    
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Thank you 
 

Mrs C Foden 

 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


